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Dear Bill:

I am sorry that I will not be able to come to Alma College for
the MACTLAC meeting this year. Unfortunately, I have to make a
trip to Minnesota that week, and I regret that I will not be
seeing you and the rest of our colleagues at that time. The
program looks fine and I think you have planned well in getting
it ready for this year.

I thought you and perhaps MACTLAC in general might be interested
in a resume of my activities as employment clearing house director.
If you wish, you can use the accompanying table as a sort of
interim report to MACTLAC. It shows a rough breakdown of the
applicants who have written to me and of the openings which have
been made known to me, separated by field in each category.

The breakdown is rough since many times the colleges were
interested in combinations of backgrounds, but at least it will
give you some idea of the numbers involved. Perhaps the most
striking feature is the imbalance, with the organic applicants
greatly outnumbering the openings, whereas in physical the
reverse was true to a lesser extent. I have compiled a list of
people who have used my services as well as the colleges who
have written to me, but I thought that I would not send you this
list since many of the applicants might wish to have this kept
confidential. If you feel that you would like more information,
I would be glad to give you any more details you like.

T had a nice visit with Phil Marshall in Atlantic City and apparently
you are well under way at Cornell for another college year. I hope
that I will be getting down to see you sometime, but in the meantime
I wish you the best of luck.

Sincerely yours,

-~

Arild J. Miller
Dr, William A. Deskin Director of Admissions
Chairman, Department of Chemistry
Cornell College
Mount Vernon, Iowa
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Field

Applicants

Openings

General

Analytical

Inorganic :
~....Organic :

~ Physical ﬂ

Total
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